
 
 

Public Works Agenda Item 

Meeting Date: February 11, 2025 

Agenda Item: Contract 8-2024, Well 7 Modification and Reservoir Demolition 

Staff Contact (name, email, phone): Brad Marquardt, bmarquardt@whitewater-wi.gov, 262-473-0139 
 

BACKGROUND 
(Enter the who, what, when, where, why) 

With the new Southwest Water Tower in operation, the 125+ year old ground reservoir can be taken out of 

service.  This project will demolish and remove the reservoir.  The project will also reroute piping and 

update electrical components so Well No 7 will pump directly into the distribution system.  Booster pumps 

which no longer will be needed will be removed.  Strand Associates prepared bidding documents with the 

project advertised on January 9 and 16, 2025.  Three bids were received and opened on February 5, 2025. 

Mid City Corporation                                                   $1,068,000.00 

RR Walton 7 Company                                                $1,449,250.00 

Veit & Company                                                          $1,490,000.00 

 

PREVIOUS ACTIONS – COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS 
(Dates, committees, action taken) 

The Task Order for the design was approved in June 2024.  The Project was also approved as part of the 
2024-2025 CIP budget, and 2025 updated CIP budget. 
 

FINANCIAL IMPACT  
(If none, state N/A) 

$1,275,000 was budgeted for this project.  The low bid by Mid City Corporation out of Butler, WI is within 
the budget. 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

Prequalification statements were received, and approved, for all three bidders.   
 
Staff recommends a motion to approve Contract 8-2024, Well No. 7 Modifications and Starin Park 
Reservoir Demolition to the low bid from Mid City Corporation and forward to Council. 

ATTACHMENT(S) INCLUDED  
(If none, state N/A) 

1. Strand Bid Letter 
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